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President's Report.

Once again it gives me pleasure to present the President's Annual Report covering events beginning February 2003 and ending January 2004.

Anzac Day - the dawn service at the State War Memorial in King's Park was attended by a crowd of 30,000 - many of them young people. It was there that Peter Epps laid our Double Diamond wreath at the base of the memorial.

Bob Smyth and John Burridge attended the S.A.S. Regiment's Dawn Service at Campbell Barracks, Swanbourne and laid a wreath there. Many thanks Bob and John.

To Peter Epps, who has accomplished so much over a period of many years assisting individual members and the Association, we give you our eternal thanks Peter.

It was a great honour for me to lead the combined Commando Squadrons for the second successive year. It was a lovely autumn morning and the marchers were received enthusiastically by the large crowd lining the streets. Flags of the 2/2nd, 2/5th, 2/6th, and 2/8th were prominent in the march and the veterans from all the squadrons who participated marched well.

The gathering at The Good Earth Hotel went well and it gave me much pleasure to propose the toast to that very fine SAS Regiment in the presence of the Acting CO Major Terry O'Farrell, his adjutant Captain Greg Daly and Acting RSM Russell Sullivan.

The Norma Hasson Social was held at The Good Earth Hotel on Friday 4th July. It was certainly an enjoyable occasion. Held in the dining room of the hotel with delightful views of the Swan and Melville Waters, it was well attended and the ladies as usual were beautifully groomed. A thank you to Norma's daughter, Kaye, who once again presented each lady with a corsage of orchids, a gesture that was most appreciated Kaye.

Elvie Howell (widow of Bill) and Paddy King (son of Charlie) were both presented with Associate Life Membership medallions. A well deserved award.

Safari - In November 2003 we held our last Safari here in W.A. which proved to be a pleasant experience for everyone. The men and women of the 2/2nd Association living in the Eastern States, travelled many thousands of kilometres to join the men and women of our Association here in the West. There were parents who were accompanied by sons and daughters, which was pleasing to see.

It was a wonderfully organised programme, we can thank Jack and Delys Carey for their devotion to the duties of making sure every function was as it should be.

Our final evening was a most enjoyable one. All were thankful that we had this opportunity to meet in 2003 possibly for the last time. Our Courier still remains our means of communicating with each other. Over the years we have been one great family.

It was a fitting conclusion to the 62 years of our first meeting at Wilson's Promontory.

Commemoration Service -

World War II laid the foundation for the birth of the 2nd Independent Company at Wilson's Promontory. The Unit fought hard and long in the Eastern region of the Netherlands East Indies and the islands of the South West Pacific, bonds of friendship were forged that would last many decades following the signing of the Peace Treaty on board the Battleship U.S.S. Missouri in Tokyo Bay 1945.

Attending our service in Kings Park on Sunday 16th November 2003 were some 200 people. Many years have passed since we had such a roll call. What a welcome sight it was. Following the service and at the invitation of the S. A. S. Veterans Association, we adjourned to "The House" at their camp in Swanbourne where we relaxed enjoying a barbecue tea and drinks provided by our hosts.

Xmas Luncheon.
Our Christmas Function was held in the dining area of The Good Earth Hotel on Friday 12th December 2003.

The hotel staff excelled themselves with the decorative arrangements on the tables and around the room. It was well attended, the ladies looked lovely, the luncheon was superb, and everyone thoroughly enjoyed themselves. It was indeed a happy occasion.

In conclusion I wish to thank my committee, the Trust Fund members, and all those people who have made contributions during the past year. It has been a great privilege for me to be president of our very fine Association for the past three years.

God bless you all.

R. Parry, President.
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